
UNADOPTED 

UPTON BISHOP PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 3
rd

 January 2012 

In The Millenium Hall, Upton Bishop at 7.30pm 
 

Present: 

Cllr Robert Wallbridge, Chairman 

Cllr Tony Chudziak 

Cllr Fiona Manns 

Cllr Diana Forester 

Cllr Tim Shenton 

 

Minutes taken by: Sarah Lawrence (Clerk) 

 

No Parishioners in Attendance 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Minute 

Item 

 

  Action 

1  

1.1 
Open Discussion for Local Residents to Raise Local Issues 

None 

 

 

2  

2.1 
Apologies 

Cllr Patrick Bailey & Cllr Alexandra Pokorney 

 

 

3  

3.1 
Declarations of Interest 

None 

 

 

4  

4.1 
Minutes of the Meeting Held on 5

th
 December 2011 

These were accepted without change and duly signed by the 

Chairman, Cllr Robert Wallbridge 

 

 

5  

5.1 
Community Support Officer Report 

Not Present 

 

    

6  

6.1 

 

 

 

 

 

6.2 

Parish Highways Officer Report 

Traffic Control - A solar powered 30mph speed sign was 

suggested to control the traffic in the Parish.  Cllr Tim 

Shenton agreed to contact Richard Morgan concerning some 

sort of speed monitoring system on the road entering Upton 

Bishop from Gorsley 

 

Pot Holes - Cllr Robert Wallbridge suggested Cllr Tim 

Shenton make up a chart of all pot holes in the area to report 

to Amey and Cllr Tim Shenton agreed 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Tim 

Shenton 

 

 

Cllr Tim 

Shenton 

7 

 

 

 

 

7.1 

 

 

Hedges at Tedgewood Farm 

Still no movement and no further correspondence to report on 

the hedges.  Cllr Tim Shenton agreed to chase Cllr Barry 

Durkin to assist in pushing this forward 

 

 

 

Cllr Tim 

Shenton 
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8 

 

 

 

8.1 
Sewerage Treatment at Powell Croft 

Cllr Tim Shenton filled all Cllr’s in on the background of the 

pumping station currently servicing Powell Croft which until 

12 months ago had been council run.  Last year the council 

suggested that the pump be run by a management committee 

and in order to fund previous bills, the water company wanted 

to increase the resident’s monthly bills. This was opposed by 

residents and there appears to be no proof of works carried out 

for the previous invoices received and also no procedures in 

place to account for all previous works.  Cllr Wallbridge 

suggested that Cllr Tim Shenton speak to Cllr Barry Durkin to 

look further in to the matter and if necessary escalate it to  

Cllr Barry Wiggin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Tim 

Shenton 

 

9 

 

 

10 

 

9.1 

 

 

10.1 

Parish Well 
Deferred to February Meeting 

 

Lengthsmans Scheme 

Cllr Tim Shenton advised that he would contact Amey re 

replacing the salt bin near the top of Phocle Green with a 

more appropriate yellow bin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Tim 

Shenton 

11 

 

 

12 

 

11.1 

 

 

12.1 

Planning 

None 

 

Financial Matters 

The Following Payments were approved:- 

Parish Council Website payment for November/December - 

RJ Wallbridge - £11.98 

Lengthsman Invoices for November/December  - £440.00 - 

Deferred to February (invoices not received) 

Clerks invoice and expenses for November/December - 

£382.20   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

14 

 

 

15 

 

 

16 

 

 

17 

 

13.1 

 

 

14.1 

 

 

15.1 

 

 

16.1 

 

 

17.1 

 

Correspondence 

Nil 

 

Chairman’s Announcements 

Nil 

 

Councilors Submissions, Including Village Events 

Nil 

 

Items for Consideration at the Next Meeting 

Nil 

 

Date of Next Meeting 

Monday 6
th
 February 

 

   

The Meeting Closed at 8.20pm 

 

 


